
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Regular Mass Times 

Monday 8AM St. Christopher 

Tuesday 8AM St. Martin 

Wednesday 6PM St. Christopher 

Thursday 8AM St. Martin 

Friday 8AM St. Christopher 

1st Saturday 8AM St. Christopher 

Saturday 4PM St. Christopher 

Saturday 5:30PM St. Martin 

Sunday 8AM St. Christopher 

Sunday 9:30AM St. Martin 

Sunday 11AM St. Christopher 

Sunday 12:30PM St. Christopher 

The Rosary is prayed before Masses on Saturday 

5:30PM, Tuesday & Thursday at 7:30AM. 

Anointing of the Sick  

3rd Thursday after the 8AM Mass.  

Baptisms 

Baptism classes are held after the third Saturday 

Mass. Baptisms are held after the fourth Saturday 

Mass. Call 270-828-2552 to register for Baptism and 

the classes.  

Confessions  

2nd and 4th Thursday 6pm-8pm at St. Martin.  

1st and 3rd Thursday 6pm-8pm at St. Christopher 

Anytime by appointment. 

Marriage 

Call Father Hopper 6 months prior to your wedding. 

Ministry to the Sick  

Please call 828-2552 if a family member enters the 

hospital or becomes ill. 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): 

If you are interested in joining or learning about the 

Catholic Church, contact Deacon Joe. 

Registration to Our Parish 

Welcome to the Parish!  Registration forms are 

available in the parish office or on our website. 

Bulletin 

The deadline is by noon on Wednesday in  

writing to Regina. 

 

 

Parish Office Hours                                

Monday – Thursday 8:00am–4:30pm 

Parish Office Phone 270-828-2552 

Parish Website stmartinfl.org 

Parish Email stmartinfl@bbtel.com 

 

Parish Contacts 

Fr. Jeff Hopper  

  270-801-6580 cell  

  270-801-0208 St. Christopher Rectory 

  padre13@gmail.com 

Deacon Joseph Calvert  

  502-930-2039   

  joe@hardware-specs.com 

Senior Deacon Emeritus John Richard Whelan 

Worship/Music Director 

     Roselle Muse 270-877-5476  

      ermuse@yahoo.com 

Director of Formation/Office 

      Regina Bennett 270-828-8484  

      stmformation@bbtel.com 

  Youth Ministry Leaders 

      April Hobbs, Lauren Caster & Chad Hobbs 

      270-828-8486 stmym@bbtel.com 

Bookkeeper 

       Renee Jenkins 270-828-8483  

       bkkeepersc-sm@bbtel.com  

Maintenance  

       Rhonda Thompson 270-828-8485  

       stmmain@bbtel.com 

 

Parish Council Members  

Glenn Redmon (Chair), Amy Peters, 

Sandy Snyder, Kendra Vowels, Todd Lancaster, 

Mark Hubbard 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Martin of Tours 
440 Saint Martin Road 

Vine Grove, KY  40175 

 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH! 

 

February 4, 2018 

 

  

  

  

  

  



 

Liturgical Ministry Schedule 

NOTICE for Communion Ministers: 
1. Communion Ministers go to the Altar AFTER Father has received the “Precious Blood.” (Note: On Saturday evening, 

when only 2 Communion Ministers are scheduled, position yourself past the banister).  

2. Once Communion Services are completed, Communion Ministers may consume the remaining Precious Blood in their 

communion vessel.  

3. Communion Ministers proceed to the Altar and HAND the communion vessels to the Priest or Deacon.  

4. Pick up collection baskets at foot of altar and take to sacristy. 

5. Communion Ministers gather at front of altar below steps, bow together, and return to their seats. 

6. After mass, Communion Ministers proceed to sacristy to wash communion vessels with soap and water. 

If you have any questions, please contact Deacon Joe or Carolyn. 

Mass Intentions 

 
Tithing 

Offering needed each week $5,130.00 
Offering for last week: $4,771.35 

 
“If I do so willingly, I have a recompense, but if 

unwillingly, then I have been entrusted with a 

stewardship.”  1 Corinthians 9:17 

 

Doing good works that are enjoyable, or that come 

natural, can be a pleasure. When faced with good 

works that are not simple, or that challenge us, do we 

serve as the hands of Jesus or do our hands stay tucked 

in comfortable pockets? 

 

 
5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Job 7:1-4, 6-7 
 1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23 

Gospel Mark 1:29-39 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

Saturday Mass 5:30 PM 

Feb 10 

  

Sunday Mass 9:30 AM 

Feb 11 

Altar Servers Volunteers, Lilly Whelan, Bellamina Muncy 
Leanda Muse, Hannah & Haley English,  

Carlie Stanger, Hallee Hager 

Communion 

Ministers  
Gloria Ritter, Annette Straney, Deacon Joe 

Jerry Gavin, Jennifer Hawkins, Bill Hobbs,  
Eddie Hobbs, Deacon Joe 

Ushers Brent Gerkins, Dustin Gerkins, 
Bill Lancaster, Bradley Lancaster 

Gary Lancaster, Keith Medley, Alex Medley,  
Patrick Medley 

Lectors Mary Ann Whelan, Kay Mau Alton Pike, Paul Hobbs 

Music Ministers 
 

Barb, Billy & Amy 

Gift Bearer Anna Buckman Family Lisa Hobbs Family 

Saturday Feb 3 5:30 PM Our Parish Family Vigil of the Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Sunday Feb 4 9:30 AM 
Esteban Jeannette,  

Delmar and Freda Calvert,  
Joseph Robert and Susie Faye Riedel  

Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Tuesday Feb 6 8:00 AM Donnie Vowels Weekday 

Thursday Feb 8 8:00 AM Holy Souls in Purgatory Weekday 

Saturday Feb 10 5:30 PM Robert Sorrells  Vigil of the Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Sunday Feb 11 9:30 AM Our Parish Family   Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 



 

Parish Announcements 
The Blessing of the Throats will be February 3 and 4 
after each Mass. The Blessing of the Throats is a 
sacramental of the Roman Catholic Church, celebrated 
on February 3, the feast day of Saint Blaise of Sebaste. 
Fish Fries will be on Fridays during Lent at 4:00-7:00PM 
starting on February 16 to March 23.  There is a sign-up 
sheet for workers in the back of church.  We will need 
desserts brought anytime on Friday after 9:00AM to the 
cafeteria. Thank you for your generosity. 
We want to thank everyone for your acts of love and 
kindness at the loss of our loved one.  Whether it was a 
prayer, a hug, a meal, being there with support,  sending 
cards, or attending the funeral it was so very much 
appreciated.  Special thanks to those that cleared the 
parking lot and sidewalks on such a cold and windy day 
and to the loving hands that prepared the fellowship 
meal.  There were many families that traveled far and it 
gave them nourishment as we visited before their 
journey home.  Heartfelt thanks to Father Hopper for 
providing his blessings, love and support while Amanda 
was in the hospital and after she joined those who have 
gone before her to everlasting peace.   
The Gavin and Davis families. 
Walkers are invited to walk in the gym Tuesday thru 
Friday 8:00 to 4:30pm.  Please wear your sneakers.                    
The temperature in the gym is set to 45°.   
The Tuesday and Thursday Masses will be canceled 
when Meade Co. Schools are canceled for bad weather.  
 

Devotional Candle Stand  
Opportunities to light a prayer candle are offered at St. 

Martin’s at the front of the church near  
the Blessed Mother statue. 

A tradition in the Roman Catholic Church is to burn 
candles as a way to offer our prayers for others.  As the 
candle continues to burn, your prayers are continually 

lifted to God. Our prayers rise like incense. 
 

Ash Wednesday Mass Times 
February 14 

9:30AM St. Martin 
6:30PM St. Martin 

8:00AM St. Christopher 
5:00PM St. Christopher 

 

Lenten Reconciliation 
February 22, 6-8PM 

March 8, 6-8PM 
March 22, 6-8PM 

 

Stations of the Cross 
Fridays during Lent 7:00PM 

 

 
 
 

Holy Week Schedule 
Holy Thursday St. Christopher 6:00PM 

Good Friday St. Martin 7:00PM 
Holy Saturday Vigil St. Martin 8:30PM 
Easter Sunday St. Christopher 8:00AM 

Easter Sunday St. Martin 9:30AM 
Easter Sunday St. Christopher 11:00AM 

 

St. Martin Lenten Mission 
March 11-13 

Guest Speaker Joe Farris 
JOEFARRIS.ORG 

FULLY ALIVE –  
A LENTEN ENCOUNTER WITH GRACE 
Our parish will be embarking on a parish mission the 
week of Sunday, March 11

th
 - Tuesday, March 13

th
.   

A parish mission is a time of renewal  
and healing for our community.  

The Mission will be nightly from 7:00-8:00pm  
 led by Joe Farris.  

Fr. Hopper has invited our guest speaker  
to be with us this year. 

He is a lay Passionist Preacher who has led missions 
 all over the country the past 15 years  

with an engaging message of hope and inspiration.  
He has been married to his wife Ashley for 24 years  

and they have 6 incredible children.  
This will be life-changing event for our parish.   

Bring a friend!  All are welcome! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Faith Formation News 
Safe Environment Training at St. James Catholic 
Church in Elizabethtown. This is a one-time training on 
Monday Feb 12 at 6:30PM at Batcheldor Hall at St 
James Church.  Our catechists have already 
attended.  All volunteers working with youth must have 
this training.   
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults has 2 
catechumens and 2 candidates preparing for their 
Sacraments of Initiation.  Please welcome them and 
pray for them as they continue their journey toward 
receiving their sacraments. Krista Deibler, Krystal 
Terrell, Trent Thomas, Jeff Dishon 
Men’s Bible Study Group meets each week at 
10:30am All are welcome. New groups can be formed by 
calling 270-828-8484. 
Youth Ministry meets the last Wednesday of each 
month at 6:30PM to 7:30PM. 
Boy Scout Troop 671 August-May in the Parish Hall. 
Mary Gavin, Chartered Organization Representative 
270-828-3513 
David Clark, Scout Master 270-823-4392 
Children’s Faith Formation Program (Pre-12 grades) 
6:30-7:30pm September 13-April 11. Last 
Wednesday of the month 7-12 grades have YM.  Call 
Formation Office for info- Sacraments of First 
Reconciliation, First Communion and Confirmation, 
RCIA. 
Reminder that our Confirmation Retreat for our 
Confirmation Candidates is on Saturday, February 10, at 
CrossRoads Ministry. We will meet at 7:15AM and leave 
together from St. Martin.  We will leave CrossRoads 
Ministry around 2:30PM. 
Our Confirmation Service Retreat scheduled for March 
11 has been rescheduled to the fall of 2018 due to our 
busy schedule.   
NO CLASS on Wednesday February 14.  Students are 
asked to attend Ash Wednesday Mass with their 
parents. 
Confirmation Candidates and Parent meeting will be 
held on February 21 at 6:30pm in the Cafeteria. 
The First Communion Retreat will be held on March 10 
from 9:00-11:00am.  Parents will attend at 10:30am. 
Please bring your completed banners.   
Reminder for the 2

nd
 graders, to please arrive at 

Wednesday evening RE at 6:00pm on March 14. 
First Communion Practice is March 21 at 6:30pm in 
the church. 
No RE Classes during Holy Week, Wed March 28 and 
during the Meade County School Spring Break Wed 
April 4.    
First Communion Mass will be held on April 8 at the 
9:30am Mass.  Students please arrive at 9:00am in the 
back of the church. 
April 11 is the last day of Wednesday night RE.    
To Become a Certified Catechist, visit the Archdiocese 
of Louisville Institute to enroll for online classes, group 
classes, media options and more visit 
Formedinfaith.wordpress.com/catechist-certification/  
For more Formation information visit our website 
stmartinfl.org 

SCOUT SUNDAY FEB 4th 
The Boy Scouts of America annually celebrates its 
founding on February 8, 1910, based on the program 
started by Lord Baden Powell in England on August 1, 
1907. Scout Sunday was added to the Scout celebration 
in the middle 1940s. Scout Sunday is always the Sunday 
preceding February 8th, unless the 8th is a Sunday, in 
which case the 8th would be Scout Sunday. The 
Saturday following February 8th is Scout Sabbath.  
The Scout Sunday tradition was started to make people 
in houses of worship aware of Scouting, and to allow 
Scouts to live out their "Duty to God" pledged each 
week. One point of the Scout Law is a "Scout is 
Reverent" and Scouts of all ages promise to do their 
"Duty to God". These values strengthen youth character 
in their family, community and faith. 
 St. Martin of Tours Troop 671 is home to 15 active Boy 
Scouts.  The Parish members include Tenderfoot JD 
Stewart and Star Scout JJ Gavin.   Scouting is a great 
youth movement dedicated to character development, 
citizenship training, and personal fitness.  It is also family 
oriented and gives parents/guardians an opportunity to 
spend quality and inspirational time with their boys.  
Consisting of all volunteer leadership, the commitment 
and dedication of the adults to our youth is 
immeasurable.  The Troop is very involved with 
completing service projects for St. Martins and the 
community.   This past year, service has included 
grounds cleanup, collection and donation of canned 
goods to the Knights of Columbus, placing flags for the 
Veterans in St Martin Cemetery, helping with painting 
the Youth Ministry meeting room, supporting Nana’s 
room, assisting Broadbent Wildlife Sanctuary with their 
annual open house, and laying the Christmas wreaths at 
the Veteran Cemetery.  On behalf of Troop 671, thank 
you Father Hopper and the Parish community for your 
support of scouting.   Any time the Parrish requires 
assistance with community service projects, please do 
not hesitate contacting the Troop.  Mary Gavin, 
Chartered Organization Representative 270-828-3513 
David Clark, Scout Master 270-823-4392 

 

Community Announcements 
Catholic Men’s Conference in Diocese of Owensboro 
will be at the RiverPark Center in Owensboro on 
February 17.  Keynote speakers will be Christopher 
West and Doug Barry. Mr. West is a best-selling author, 
speaker, teacher, and expert in John Paul II’s “Theology 
of the Body.” Mr. Barry is the host for EWTN’s “Battle 
Ready,” a mission to help strengthen and encourage the 
soldier of Christ. $15 for students and $30 for adults. 
www.kycatholic.com Contact Tim Curran 270-828-2233, 
David Vowels 270-828-2985 or Deacon Joe for more 
information. 
Catholic Women’s Conference Louisville-
Experiencing God’s Peace on March 10, 2018. Featuring 
two Sarah Hart and Sr. Eva Marie Lumas.  Celebrate 
Mass, prayer, song, visit exhibitors, and grow in faith.  A 
day filed with joy and a celebration of our vocation as 
Catholic women. cwclouisivlle.net 



 
Meade County Catholic Mission will be held on June 
19-20, 2018 at the Farm Bureau Building. Mark your 
calendars. 
Marriage Encounter has a way of making sure that 
marriage is raised to the dignity it deserves.-Archbishop 
Kurtz. To attend or be part of the team wwme.org 
 

Cemetery News 
As the holidays have come to a close, please 
remove Christmas decorations from your loved ones 
stones in preparation for the upcoming spring cleaning.     
Cemetery Main Gate is open 8:00am-4:30pm Tuesdays 
through Friday and on Holidays.  Call the parish office to 
schedule other times.  If you have flowers on your loved 
one’s headstone, please make sure they are presentable 
and in accordance with the Parish Cemetery Policy. To 
purchase plots call Glenn Redmon. 270-828-8146 

Outreach 
Gail Ray’s--Nana’s Room 
Nana’s Room has added shelf space to always collect 
for the homeless.  Please remember them when you 
clean out your closets of winter items.  We take the 
items to Warm Blessings in Elizabethtown 1 or 2 times a 
month.  We are planning on returning to visit the 
Louisville homeless on February 7.  Needed for that trip 
are coats, winter shoes, hats, gloves, Sterno canned 
heat/fuel, batteries, flashlights and blankets.   
Gail Ray 270-668-9868 Wednesday 6:00-7:30pm  
Al-Anon meetings are at 6:30PM in the Cafeteria.  For 
information call 270-828-3368. 
Donations to Meade County Clothes Closet and 
Pantry will be collected.  Please supply non-perishable 
food items with a non-expired date.  Items can be left on 
the side altar under the St. Joseph statue.  This is a very 
worthwhile service in our community.  Thank you for 
your support. 
  

1st Saturday 
Regional Devotion  

of Our Lady of Fatima 
O Come, Let Us Adore Him! 

Special Attention This Month On 
Glorious Mystery 

THE ASSUMPTION  
Become a faithful, committed adorer 

Deacon Joe Calvert and the St. Martin’s Worship Committee 
invite you on the first Saturday of every month for Exposition of 
the Blessed Sacrament, Rosary with Meditations, Scripture & 

Homily/Meditation about one Mystery of the Rosary, Music, Act 
of Consecration to the Immaculate Heart of Mary, Fatima 

Prayers & Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament. 
Our next Regional Devotion will be  

February 3, 2018 
 following the Saturday evening Mass. 

For more info, contact Deacon Joe Calvert @ (502) 930-2039, 
Tim Curran @ (270) 828-2233 or  
Roselle Muse @ (270) 877-5476. 

Prayer List 
John Robert òBobó Barker, Phyliss Barker, Shannon 

Beasley, Ann-Marie Beatty, Joan Bishop, Jodi Boxrucker, 

Randall Bradley, Jerry & Joyce Bratcher, Phyllis Broms, 

Golan Brown, Jimmy Brown, Robert (Tuffy) Brown, Janice 

Canby, Anna Jean Corbett, Patrick Delaney, Daniel 

Dvorjak, Jillian French, Jimmy Greenwell, Sandra 

Greenwell, Rowan Gower, Deacon Bob Hall, Bobby 

Hamilton, Ed Hardesty, Mary Jo Hardesty, Phyllis Hicks, 

Joe Hobbs, Mary Kaye Hobbs, Mark Hubbard, Renee 

Hudson, Sharon Jackson, Lynzi Johnson, Charlene 

Lawson, Annette Lucas, Memphis Lusk, Charlotte Vowels 

Jones, Betty Jo Lancaster, Steve Lancaster, Jeanette Macy, 

Linda McCoy,  Dane Medley, Myron òMickó Morgan, 

Lamar Padgett, Charlene Pelka, Mildred Phillips, Bernice 

Pike, Debbie Pike, Raymond Pike, Mark Powers, Phillip 

Powers, Anne Reardon, Carolyn Ritchie, Maggie Robbins, 

Rhonda Ross,  Rita Shelton, Leon Skeeters, Preston 

Smith, Polly Stanger, Jonna Mattingly Townsend, Jim 

Vaughn, Rena Vowels, Deacon Ron Vowels, Billy 

Waldrop, Merle Waldrop, Tony Ward, Betty Gibbons 

Wilder, Gene Whelan, Joe Whelan, LaVerne Whelan,  Lee 

Earl Whelan, Zachary Richard, Mary Ann Whelan, Paul A. 

Whelan, Ronnie Whelan, Wayne Whelan, Georgia Sipes 

Wnukoski, Jimmy Yates,  

Rhett Redmon, Channing Christopher Scutchfield,  

(infant sons of Megan Redmon Scutchfield)  

 If you would like to add or remove a loved one to our prayer list, 

please contact the Parish Office. 

 

Military Pray List 
PO3 Jace Blehar,  PVT Benjamin Cornatzer,  LCpl Christian 

DeJesus,  LCpl Joseph David Ellis,  Maj Douglas Greenwell USAF,  

MSgt  Steven Greenwell USAF,   1 LT Susanne Hauser,  SR Austin 

Hulsey,  STG SN Chad Lancaster,  A1C Benjamin Matthews,   A1C 

C. J. Medley,  Brian Padgett,  A1C Bradan A. Pate,  SN Maranda 

Reardon,  SN Randall Reardon,  PVT Nathan Seals,  LT Maria 

Guenthner Taylor,  SPC Evan Vaughan,  Ethan Whelan,  PO2 

Zachary Whelan,  LTJG Daniel J. Wilkins, and all service members. 

If you would like to add or remove a loved one to our prayer list, 

please contact the Parish Office. 

 

 
 



 

!Ř hǊƛŜƴǘŜƳ 
At St. Martin of Tours we will celebrate the Mass 
!Ř hǊƛŜƴǘŜƳ on Ash Wednesday, February 14th, as 
we begin our journey through Lent. In preparation 
for this, we are providing some information in the 
bulletins and on the website to explain the 
theological, historical, and spiritual aspects of this 
ancient prayer orientation. 
 
What is aŘ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŜƳ? 
!Ř hǊƛŜƴǘŜƳ is Latin for ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŝŀǎǘ and refers to 
the direction the priest faces during the mass. The 
priest facing the altar is also referred to as !Ř 
5ŜǳƳ, which is Latin for ǘƻ DƻŘ. This phrase is 
especially appropriate in a Church that has not 
been built facing the East.  
 
Why east? 
East is the direction of the rising sun, a symbol of 
the resurrection of our Lord. East is also the 
direction, according to Scripture, from which the 
Lord will return at His Second Coming. A common 
orientation for both priest and people at Holy Mass 
directs them toward the Lord, the focus of the 
celebration. 
 
Why is the priest's back toward us? 
When the priest turns toward the altar and 
tabernacle during the Liturgy of the Eucharist, he is 
actually turning toward the Lord with us! We are all 
facing the Lord together! The priest isn’t “turning 
his back on the people,” as if they aren’t good 
enough to participate in what only he is able to do. 
This orientation takes the focus off the personality 
of the individual priest and places it firmly on Christ 
the High Priest, in whose person the priest acts at 
every Mass. 
 
The importance of bodily orientation 
If I were to sing our National Anthem or lead the 
Pledge of Allegiance, I would turn toward the flag 
and begin. If you happened to be standing behind 
me, you would naturally sense that all of us, leader 
and people, were honoring the flag together. If I 
led the Pledge or the National Anthem facing you, 
on the other hand, it would seem more like a 
performance. Mass is not a performance; it is the  

highest form of prayer, by which we worship 
Almighty God together as one community. 
Consider an army as another example. If an army 
general leading troops into war would march 
backward as his troops marched forward, it would 
seem odd. The general properly marches facing 
forward, so he can lead the troops into battle and 
hopefully on to victory. A priest is also like the 
general of an army. He stands as a leader and a 
mediator, but is also engaged in the same battle 
and headed in the same direction. 
 
Theology 
Before he was elected pope, Joseph Ratzinger was 
one of most thoughtful and respected 
commentators on the celebration of the Mass. He 
reflected that facing the people had turned the 
congregation and the priest into a circle closed in 
upon itself rather than allowing the congregation 
and celebrant as a pilgrim people to turn 
“together” towards the Lord. And this closed circle, 
in turn, too easily made Holy Mass more of a 
horizontal celebration of the gathered 
congregation than a vertical offering of the sacrifice 
of Christ to the Eternal Father. This flattening of 
divine worship (horizontal effect) into a self-
referential celebration is, in part, what has made it 
more difficult for many Catholics to experience 
Mass as the source and summit of the Church’s life. 
This opening of the closed circle and experiencing 
the power of turning together towards the Lord 
lends, potentially, to a broader dimension of the 
Mass. The people of God at Mass are not mere 
passive spectators as in the case of a concert or a 
sporting event. They are actively, fully, and 
consciously joining in the action of Jesus offering 
Himself to the Father for our salvation. This 
constitutes, as Venerable Pius XII expressed, “that 
supreme worship by which the principal Offerer 
himself, who is Christ, and, in union with Him and 
through Him, all the members of the Mystical Body 
pay God the honor and reverence that are due to 
Him.” (Encyclical Letter, aŜŘƛŀǘƻǊ 5Ŝƛ November 
20th 1947) 
 
 
 
 



 

History 
From the earliest days of Christianity, priests and 
people have celebrated Holy Mass facing together 
towards the Lord or towards the East. Only in the 
last forty years has Mass “facing the people” 
become the “norm.” The Second Vatican Council 
proposed Mass facing the people as an option, but 
it became standard in almost every parish and 
church around the globe. After forty years of 
theological reflection, many cardinals, bishops and 
priests are thinking more about the practice. 
Praying with everyone facing in the same direction 
has a long history. Facing a “sacred direction” 
features prominently in many religions. Muslims 
pray facing Mecca and Jews often turn toward 
Jerusalem. The first Christians expected the 
glorious return of Christ to occur at the Mount of 
Olives, from where He ascended to His Father. 
Thus, these early Christians often turned towards 
the Mount of Olives during prayer. This custom 
later evolved into facing Jerusalem during prayer, 
and as the Church spread through the 
Mediterranean world, there further developed the 
connection between the light of the rising sun and 
the glory of the returning Son. The Messiah coming 
from the East is rooted in Scripture (Wisdom 16:28, 
Zechariah 14:4, Matthew 24:27, Luke 1:78, and 
Revelation 7:2), and the early Church emphasized 
it. In the second century, St. Clement of Alexandria 
wrote, “In correspondence with the manner of the 
sun’s rising, prayers are made toward the sunrise in 
the East.” For these reasons, since the building of 
Christian churches began on a large scale in the 
fourth century (Christianity was legalized in 
313AD), they have been oriented to the East 
whenever Pope Benedict XVI celebrating Mass !Ř 
hǊƛŜƴǘŜƳ possible, just as St. Mary Magdalen 
Church is. Even when the orientation of the church 
enabled the celebrant to pray facing the people, 
when the priest was at the altar, the whole 
congregation, together with him, turned toward 
the East. When priest and people face the same 
way, the priest does not “have his back to the 
people”; rather, the priest and people, by their 
common orientation, are turning towards the Lord 
together. 
 
 

What about the Last Supper? 
Theological scholar Louis Boyer had this to say: In 
no meal of the early Christian era, did the president 
of the banqueting assembly ever face the other 
participants. They were all sitting, or reclining, on 
the convex side of a C-shaped table, or of a table 
having approximately the shape of a horse shoe. 
The other side was always left empty for the 
service. Nowhere in Christian antiquity could have 
arisen the idea of having to ‘face the people’ to 
preside at a meal. The communal character of a 
meal was emphasized just by the opposite 
disposition: the fact that all the participants were 
on the same side of the table (Liturgy and 
Architecture 1967). “Then he led me to the gate 
which faces East, and there I saw the glory of Israel 
coming from the East. I heard a sound like the 
roaring of many waters, and the earth shone with 
his glory…I fell prone as the glory of the Lord 
entered the temple by way of the gate which faces 
the East.” (Ezekiel 43:1-4) “Despite all the 
variations in practice that have taken place far into 
the second millennium, one thing has remained 
clear for the whole of Christendom: praying toward 
the east is a tradition that goes back to the 
beginning. Moreover, it is a fundamental 
expression of the Christian synthesis of cosmos and 
history, of being rooted in the once-for-all events 
of salvation history while going out to meet the 
Lord who is to come again.” –Joseph Ratzinger 
(Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


